RAFAT A. SHAHID, Assistant Agency Director

AGENCY
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

December 10, 1993

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH Hazardous Materials Division 80 Swan Way, Rm. 200 Oakland, CA 94621 (510) 271-4320

Mr. R.P. Mueller President Electrolyte Supply Company P.O.Box 160 Alpine, CA 91903

SUBJECT: ENVIRONMENTAL SITE ASSESSMENT REPORT 2474 DUNN ROAD, HAYWARD, CALIFORNIA

Dear Mr. Mueller:

This office has completed the review of the environmental site assessment report, dated 10/5/93 and prepared by your consultant Aqua Science Engineers Inc. This environmental assessment was a result of a formal complaint received by this office that a former tenant of this property has caused the release of substantial amounts of motor oil at one corner of the property. This office is fully satisfied with the work conducted at this property and recommends that no further investigation is necessary at this time.

Based on the analytical results obtained, this office does not have any evidence to believe that there was a substantial release of motor oil as reported in the complaint. This office recognizes and appreciates the pro-active approach you took to cooperate with this office to resolve this matter.

Please be advised that this recommendation is site specific based on the submitted information and could be revised if new information is received subsequent to this letter. If you have any questions, please call me at (510) 271-4320.

sincerely,

Ravi Arulanantham, Ph.D.

Staff Toxicologist

c: Edgar Howell, ACDEH Files